Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

May 14, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Ray Bauer



Rachel Osborn, The Evening News

Tammy Cook



Sherry Brooks, Sault Chamber of Commerce                   


William Karr







Sonya Norris








Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner








Les Townsend
1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  April 9, 2014 meeting.  
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Raymond Bell, to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2014 DDA Board meeting.  The motion carried.

4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. Resignation Letter from Dewey Baldwin - Recommendation:  Accept resignation of Dewey Baldwin; discuss ways to show appreciation for his five years of service.  In a letter to Director Knepper, Dewey Baldwin officially resigned from the DDA Board.  Director Knepper will prepare a Certificate of Appreciation for the Board to sign at the next DDA meeting for Dewey Baldwin.   
B. Board Terms Expiring – Tammy Cook – Recommendation:  Thank Tammy Cook for her service on the DDA Board for nearly nine years.  Discuss any parting goals she may have.  Director Knepper will prepare a Certificate of Appreciation for the Board to sign at the next DDA meeting for Tammy Cook.
C. Board Terms Expiring – Les Townsend – Recommendation – Advise the Mayor to re-appoint Les Townsend for a full term on the DDA.
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Tammy Cook to recommend to the Mayor re-appointment of Les Townsend for a second term (Les’ first term finished out Kathy Twardy’s term who was elected to the City Commission in November 2013).  Motion carried.  
The Board also discussed appointing a new person to Chair the DDA Board, as Dewey Baldwin held this position.
D. Parking Lot Maintenance Request for Proposals – Recommendation – Accept the Parking Advisory Board’s request to set aside up to $10,000 for sweeping, striping, seal-coating, crack-sealing select lots downtown.  Per the Parking Advisory Board’s recommendation Director Knepper would like to solicit bids for sweeping, striping, seal-coating, crack-sealing select lots downtown.
Moved by Scott Parker, supported by William Karr to set aside up to $10,000 for sweeping, striping, seal-coating, crack-sealing select lots downtown and authorize Director Knepper to solicit bids for this work.  Motion carried.

E. Implement Downtown Signage Strategy – Recommendation – Discuss ways to implement a downtown signage strategy utilizing $20,000 set aside in the Capital Project Fund in February 2012.  
· Director Knepper discussed the on-going challenge to tie in businesses on the I-75 Business Spur with downtown businesses, especially now with the possibility of new Big Box stores coming to Sault Ste. Marie.  The DDA Board has had many discussions regarding permanent signage directing people to downtown Sault Ste. Marie along the Business Spur starting at Three Mile Road, continuing to the corner of Ashmun and Easterday, and signage directing people downtown at the I-75 Easterday exit.  Several locations were suggested, i.e. the area across from the Airport where there is currently a large sign endorsing specific clubs/associations in the City, the island that the City owns across from the Chamber of Commerce, an arch-way or mural at the corner of Ashmun and Easterday, and coming in from the I-75 Easterday exit the corner of Portage and Magazine where the Cloverland sub-station is located.
· In 2015 MDOT will be re-paving the south section of Ashmun from the power canal to Easterday.  At that time the City hopes to tie-in a streetscape similar to that on north Ashmun Street.  This would also be a good time to incorporate signage outside the DDA District in with the streetscape aspect of Ashmun Street.
· Director Knepper would like to look into a unique and creative “branding” campaign for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  This would include specific wording, graphics, and marketing.  Director Knepper will provide a more detailed report and a proposal to the Board at the next meeting that will include perhaps going out for bids to design firms for a large-scale “branding” campaign to bring more people to downtown Sault Ste. Marie. 
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Tammy Cook that Director Knepper go forward with preparing a report/proposal to the Board for the implementation of a downtown signage strategy that ties-in with a large scale “branding” campaign for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  Motion carried.

F. Spring Storefront Award – Recommendation – Choose one of top three photos from the weekend of the Zeke Dutcher race.  After reviewing the top storefront photos, the DDA Board voted for Eco Hair Salon to receive the Spring Storefront Award.
Moved by William Karr, supported by Scott Parker that Eco Hair Salon receive the Spring Storefront Award for their window display during the weekend of the Zeke Dutcher Race.  Motion carried. 
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. Expansion of TIF 2 Boundaries – See handout showing TIF 2 plan language alterations.  Director Knepper went through the proposed language alterations with regard to the expansion of TIF 2 boundaries, in the first draft of the amended Tax Increment Financing and Development Plan.  The Board went through the major additions to the Plan that included:  
·  The vacant lot and abandoned properties bordering the south side of Moloney’s Alley;
· Parking Improvements;

· Mariner Motel Property development; 
· Preservation of historic buildings and signage on West Portage Avenue;
· Funding for arts and cultural programs; 
· Increased maintenance and beautification services, including weekend labor;

· Magazine Street intersection enhancement; and

· Continued support for unfinished projects listed in the original Plan.  

After discussion, it was suggested that Director Knepper change the verbiage by taking out the word “focus(ed)” in any of the Descriptions of Improvements and Alterations, Timing and Priorities on pages 5-7 of the amended Plan.
Director Knepper will schedule a special DDA Board Work Session to finalize the amended Plan, prior to the Plan going before the City Commission and the County Board of Commissioners.

B. Target Market Analysis – Received $10,000 check from MSHDA last week.  Grant closed.  
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  May 1, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) Moloney Alley / Atto Parking Lot improvements.  The approximate cost to re-do this parking lot is $10,000.  Director Knepper will bring this issue back to the DDA Board in the future.
2) Striping and sealcoating - $10,000 capital maintenance budget.
3) Smith and Andary lot repaving – finalizing leases.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  Thursday, May 15th at DDA Office.    Flowers will be planted around town after Memorial Day; the first week in June.
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.

E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  TBA.
7) NEW BUSINESS.
A. July 4th Discussion – Chamber of Commerce Considering a 10:00 a.m. Parade.  This year’s Fourth of July Parade theme is the American Flag.  In an effort to solicit better participation in the Parade the DDA Board agreed to raise the prizes, as follows:
· Best in Show – from $150 to $300.
· Best Walking Group – from $50 to $100.
· Best Float – from $50 to $100.
Director Knepper indicated that there has been discussion to change the time of the Fourth of July Parade to earlier in the day, perhaps in the morning.  In that several Board members voiced their concern over changing the time of the Parade, Director Knepper indicated that he would be contacting the Chamber Director.

Also, the Chamber of Commerce is looking for volunteers to help with this event.  

B. Façade Grant for Painting the Old Clairmont Trucking Building – Recommendation:  Discuss request for $2,500 to repaint the former Clairmont Trucking building, pending payment of property taxes.  The old mural on the side of Shawn Atto’s building located on Osborn Boulevard (across from the old Soo Coop grocery store), is an eyesore and needs to be painted over.  Director Knepper indicated that there are grant funds available for this and he is working with Mr. Atto to get this done. 
C. Downtown Update 2014 – Meeting on Tuesday, June 3rd at 6:30 p.m. – Recommendation:  Hold meeting on Tuesday, June 3rd at 6:30 p.m. with business owners on Ashmun Street to discuss upcoming challenges for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  Steve Twardy owner of Harmony Health Foods is spear-heading a monthly open meeting for downtown business owners to discuss strategies for the DDA District when big box businesses (Menards, Meijers) move to the Sault Ste. Marie area. 
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by William Karr, to officially hold a meeting on Tuesday, June 3rd at 6:30 p.m. at the Library with business owners on Ashmun Street and Portage Avenue to discuss up-coming challenges for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  Motion carried.  
8) DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Director Knepper will be traveling to Detroit for the National Mainstreet Conference on May 17-21.  Director Knepper has registered for the following seminars:
1) Promotion 
2) Economic Restructuring
3) Design 
4) The New Rules of Business 
5) Building a Brand on Mainstreet 
6) The Truth About Well-Dressed Windows 

7) Saving Historic Theatres

8) Vacancy?  Operation Increase Occupancy 
B. Vacancy Concerns:  Vacancies have not changed.
1) PNC Bank
2) Haller’s Building
3) Courthouse Annex Building
4) Former 31 North Tattoo Shop
5) Former Curves
6) Former Sault Insurance
C. Business Recruitment:
1) Photography Studio
2) Hearing Aid Office
3) Bakery
D. State Façade Grant Program:
1) Island Books and Crafts
2) A Cut Above the Rest
3) UP Architects and Engineers
4) Chippewa County Historical Society

5) Lewinski & Brewster
Director Knepper received a letter from the State indicating that $662,000 in grant funds is available for the above 5 businesses that applied for the grant.  All 5 businesses will receive grant funds for up to 75% of the cost for full historic rehabilitation of these buildings.  A full report will be prepared for each building and construction is to start in July. 
E. 2014 DDA Goals.  
1) Investigate archway on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
2) Encourage the Soo Theatre to become a center for a wider variety of events, including movies (underway).  The Sault Theatre is launching a Film Festival to coincide with Sidewalk Sales and another Film Festival in October.
3) Investigate the addition of a “Welcome to Downtown Sault Ste. Marie” sign on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
4) Reconstruct Oaka Alley (challenged).  
5) Hire a part-time events planner (frozen).
6) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties (discuss).
7) Fill vacancies (underway).
8) Improve snow clearing efforts to increase winter walkability (completed).
9) Improve fiscal stability of DDA (underway).
10) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH (challenged).  
11) Finalize TIF 2 expansion (underway).
12) Prepare for personal property tax negative impact on TIF’s (underway).

F. Events.
1) Engineer’s Day:  Discuss Trolley, decorations, signage and “Sidewalk Sales” along Portage.  Director Knepper is working on getting a banner across Portage Avenue for Engineer’s Day.  Meetings that are being held monthly to coordinate Engineer’s Day events have had over 30 people in attendance. 
2) Music in the Park – see new schedule.
3) Sidewalk Sales.
G. National Register Historic District Update.  LSSU student working each week on research – see City Directory project, discuss internship idea.  Director Knepper provided a draft of the City Directory project for Portage Street, which goes through each property as far as history allows.
H. Construction Update.
1) Library Drive.  Sonja Norris told the Board that Gerda Frimberger, owner of Casual Lifestyles, 545 Ashmun Street, voiced her displeasure regarding Library Drive becoming a two-way street.  Gerda indicated that this will greatly affect her business as her patrons will not be able to park on the north side of Library Drive.
2) West Spruce Street.
3) Evening News alley re-paving.  
4) Smith and Andary lots.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.
A. The Board discussed nominating a new Chairperson for the DDA Board, as Dewey Baldwin was the Chair and recently resigned from the DDA Board.  In that a full Board was not in attendance at this time, it was decided that this issue will be put on the June meeting agenda.
10) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
A. Sherry Brooks of the Sault Chamber of Commerce, who was in attendance, introduced herself to the Board.  Sherry also works at LSSU.
11) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:05 a.m. upon motion of William Karr and support of Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






Chair
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